El Dorado County Fire Chiefs' Association

P.O. Box 201 • Rescue, CA 95672 • Phone: (530) 677-1868 • Fax: (530) 677-9609 Web: www.edchiefs.org



To:

Shiva Frentzen, Chairwoman

El Dorado County - Board of Supervisors

From:

Clive Savacool, GVFPD Fire Chief/EDCFCA Chair

Subject:

Fire Advisory Board member appointment

Date:

February 2, 2017

Chairwoman Frentzen,

Over the last serval months, we have had several local Fire Chiefs retire and leadership changes within the EL Dorado County Fire Chiefs Association (EDCFA).

At their last meeting, the EDCFA voted to recommend the following changes to the El Dorado County Fire Advisory Board:

Current Fire Board Members:

- o Fire Chief Dave Roberts, El Dorado Hills Fire Department, (Term 01/03/2017 to 01/01/2019)
- o Deputy Fire Chief Thomas Keating. Rescue Fire District, (Term 01/03/2017 to 01/01/2019)
- o Fire Chief Michael Hardy, El Dorado County Fire District, (Term 02/23/2016 to 01/01/2018)
- Fire Chief Gareth Harris, Lake Valley Fire District, (Term 02/23/2016 to 01/01/2018)
- Michael Kaslin, CALFIRE Unit Chief Amador/El Dorado, (Term 02/23/2016 to 01/01/2018)

Recommended Fire Board Members:

- Fire Chief Clive Savacool as Chair, Garden Valley Fire District to fill vacancy with the resignation of Deputy Fire Chief Thomas Keating
- Fire Chief Dave Roberts, El Dorado Hills Fire Department, (Term 01/03/2017 to 01/01/2019)
- Fire Chief Michael Hardy, El Dorado County Fire District, (Term 02/23/2016 to 01/01/2018)
- Unit Chief Mike Kaslin, CAL FIRE Amador-El Dorado Unit, (Term 02/23/2016 to 01/01/2018)
- o Fire Chief Tim Alameda, Lake Valley Fire Protection District to fill vacancy with the retirement of Fire Chief Gareth Harris

In accordance with the Board Resolution No. 152-80, the appointment of the Fire Advisory Board members requires Board of Supervisor approval. Can you please place this on the next schedule Board of Supervisors meeting agenda?

In regards to the County Fire Coordinator, that Resolution No. 152-80 has not yet been selected. A County representative has been contacted and we are awaiting their answer as to their ability to be part of the Advisory Board. We will notify you as soon as we have confirmation. Again, this position also requires formal appointment by the Board of Supervisors.

Thank you,

Clive Savacool

Fire Chief/EDCFCA Chair